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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15513 Blackhawk Rd.
Lake Park, MN 56544
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Jerry Johnson,
Chairman: Jason Rosing							                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on July 11, 2017 at 7pm.  All members were present.  The minutes from the June 13, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion from E Clem, and 2nd by W Jacobson and it carried.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved as well as the treasurer’s report which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from A Bergquist, 2nd by J Johnson and it carried.

Some residents from Dorff Beach Road and Morton Oaks were present to discuss the shoulder of the roads that keep washing out when it rains.  Scott Hendrickson and Driveway Services will be working on this next week to get this taken care of.

Marsha Watland (County Ag inspector) from Becker County Soil & Water was at the meeting to discuss noxious weeds and what the township needs to be looking for.  There is a meeting in March that is important that at least one supervisor to attend from each township, it is a very good informational meeting.  A treatment should be done twice a year to stay on top of the weeds.  We have some areas in our township where Marsha will send out the informational letter to the land owners in those bad areas.  She likes to send out the informational letters first before sending out any notices.

Development on Townline Road discussion; Greg Anderson was present discussing the development of about 20 lots being 2.5 acres each and getting approval for the road going thru there.  Road needs to be to county specs and have at least three homes on the road before the township will take it over.

Driveway Services has finished the asphalt for the summer and is about three weeks out for the shouldering of the roads.  95% of the payment has been paid to Driveway Services at this time.

The Eilertson culvert will be monitored for a year before anything will be done to it.

Compost site was discussed about needing a payloader in there to stir up the compost which eventually can be used as dirt for the township.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:17PM by E Clem, 2nd by J Johnson and it carried.

Minutes approved on July 11, 2017.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
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